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STUDENT 
GOVERNMENT 

The Interim Student 
Government invites your 
participation ·in forums to 
discuss both the proposed 
Student Association Cons
titution and the recrea
tion and student service 
fee priorities. 

The meetings will be 
held in Room 2-532 on 3 
different dates and times. 
The first will be Thursday 
October 2 from 9-10:15 am. 
The next will be Tuesday, 
October 7 at 4:30 pm. The 
final time for questions 
answered will be Wednesday 
October 8 at 9:00 pm. Be
low is a summary of the 
duties and responsibili
ties of the elected mem
bers of the proposed Stu
dent Association Constitu-
tion. 

LEGISLATIVE BODY 
I.Name: Student Associa

tion Council 
A. No stipulation for 

classification. 
B. Representation is 1% 

of the enrollment 
C. One year terms 

EXECUTIVE BODY 
I. Coordinating Committee 

A. President Vice Pre
sident and Chairper
sons from each com
mittee 

B. The Coordinating 
Committee decides 
business to be dis
cussed and sends is
sues to the Council 
to be voted on · 

II. Committees 
.A. Cultural committee 

is responsible for 
the film, lecture 
and fine arts series 
schedules and opera
tions 

B. Student Life and Re
creation Committee 
is responsible for 
the procurement, op
eration and upkeep 
of all recreational 
equipment and faci
lities 

C. Budget Committee is 
responsible for com
piling the proposed 
budget requests from 
the committees and 
other student organi
zations. The chair
person of this commi
ttee serves as Trea
surer 

D. Judicial Committee 
serves as legal and 
judicial arm of the 
Student Association. 
Parlimentarian will 
be chairperson of 
this committee 

III. President 
A. Shall preside over 

the Student Council 
and shall have no 
vote except in the 
case of a tie. 

B. Has the power to re
lease funds that 
have been allocated 
and approved by the 
Council · 

IV. The Vice President 
A. Serves as a voting 

member of the Coun-
cil and Coordinating 
Committee 

B. Works cooperatively 
with Chairpersons 
and shall be respon
sible for drawing up 
the agenda 
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Forest Forum 

According to the re
sults of the July Forest 
Forum, most of the UH/CLC 
students either do not 
have opinions, or do not 
want them known. Less 
than one percent of the 
student body responded, 
with the following results 

Native State: Texas 42% 
and several single entries 
Home State: Texas 75% and 
several single entries 
Favorite State: Texas 42%, 
California 17%, Colorado 
17% 
Politics: Democrats 42%, 
Liberals 58%, Independents 
33%, Conservatives 8% 
(Republicans, where are 
you? The percentages do 
not add up because there 
were several Liberal demo
crats and Independent Lib
erals, etc., and these 
~ere counted twice.) 

· Several good sugges 
tions for future polls 
were made. If you have 
any ideas, please submit 
them along with your opi
nions. Surveys don't have 
to be controversial---just 
about student opinions. 
Please give us your opin
ion by filling out this 
survey and putting it i n 
the Forest Forum box in 
the Bayou Building Atrium. 
************************** 
Which of the following do 
you prefer? 

Coca Cola - ~Seven Up 
--Dr. Pepper Sprite 
---Pepsi Cola -Other? 
Wh·o will be ·the next U.S. 
President? 

~~~------~~ Who should be the next u. 
S. President? -------
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GUEST EDITORIAL 
by David Perez 

This year marks the of
ficial opening of this u
niversity, and we have 
great potential for growth 
as is evidenced by the 
number of students here. 

In the fall of 1974, 
this community attracted 
1,750 students. This year 

. we have experienced a pop
ulation boom with 2,556 
students--an increase of 
146%. 

But what will happen 
with this large influx of 
new students? Will last 
year's obvious student a
pathy continue to be a re
ality this year and speed 
our internal decay? 

Or maybe last year was 
just a gestation period, 
and we were just experi
encin~ all the discomforts 
that a pregnant woman suf
fers to give birth to a 
new life? 

Let's all hope that 
this large increase in 
student population w i 1 1 
have a different and grea
ter impact on this commu
nity than the pioneering 
students had, and, like a 
new borne baby, w i 1 1 
spring from the sterile 
environment of last year 
into a viable and dynamic 
community of the future. 

We are a new institu
tion with great potential 
for positive growth. Let 
us hope that this second 
generation of new students 
will not be analogous to 
the positive but limited 
growth of a retarded child 
and bring about our own 
institut16nal retardation. 

STAFF 

Editor----Peggie Hickerson 
Lay-Out Editors-----Sandy 
Cole and Ellen McLean 
Peature Writers------Paula 
8oppe, Nora Mertz, David 
Perez, Al Ragsdale, Doris 
Wood 

The UHCLidian is located 
in Suite 1-602, Testing 
Room E, Phone 488-0069. 
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Mint Winner 
What's an "idian?" A 

better question is, who 
was Euclid? 

Gene Goodhart, a gradu
ate management major at 
UH/CLC, suggested the win
ning name in the Name the 
Paper Contest, and wins 
the mint plant named Al
fred. "UHCLidian" is a 
homonym for Euclidian. 
Euclid founded the first 
school of mathematics in 
Alexandria about 2 3 O O 
years ago. The Euclidian 
(box-shaped} geometry of 
the Bayou Building had 
nothing to do with the se
lection of this name. 

Gene works at Johnson 
Space Center in the Ad
vanced Planning Office. He 
holds a B.S. degree in 
physics from · San Diego 
State College. His wife 
Carla, and their t w o 
children, Kitty and ·Genie, 
live in Nassau Bay. 

Our congratulations to 
Gene, and thanks to every
body who made suggestions. 

Ut• 
CLC 
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Student Service 
Fees Budget 

The administration has 
released a tentative bud
get for the expenditure of 
the student service fee 
funds for the academic 
year 1975-76. As was re
ported in the summer edi
t ion of the paper, most of 
last year's money was 
spent on setting up the 
nurse's station and paying 
the salaries o f ·;· the 
nurses. There is a carry
over into the medical ser
vice budget of $7500 and 
the student activities 
funds of $8740. All the 
rest has been spent. 

The new $4 medical fee 
does not cover the pro
jected expenditure of $44, 
500 ror the cost of nurses 
salaries for two shifts, 
medical work study stu
dents and medical sup
plies. The fee is expec
ted to produce about $28, 
000 and with the carry
over, about $9000 will 
have to come from the stu
dent service fee funds. 

The student service fee 
funds will probably total 
about $120,000. F r o m 
this, the salaries of the 
Veterans' Counselor, Fi
nancial Aid Counselor, two 
Records Analysts, t h e 
Chief Academic Counselor, 
the Coordinator of Student 
Services, quarter time of 
a guidance counselor, and 
the Placement Counselor 
are paid. Another stan
ding expense i s I. D. 
cards. 

The student life ac
tually budgeted is as fol
lows: 
Artist & Lecture Series 

$ 3,500 
Cultural Entertainment 

$19,000 
Recreational Activities 

$ 6,895 

Student Government 
$ 1,500 

Student Publication 
$ 1,500 
$32,395 

This $32,395 is a flex
ible amount and may be re
distributed among the var
ious student life programs 
as activities are sche
duled. 
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HELP FOR STUDENTS 
FAMILY SERVICE CENTER 

Family . Service Center 
will help you get your 
head together.· It is lo
cated at 16915 El Camino 
Real, Clear Lake City, in 
the Beta Building, 488-
0526. ·They offer family, 
marriage, and financial 
counseling, and homemaker 
services. 

The homemaker is usual
ly an exoerienced woman 
who comes· into a family 
home when a crisis · has 
disrupted a normal living 
pattern. She stays from 
8 am to 5 pm and keeps '·,a 
household going until 
mother brings the new baby 
home or father recovers 
from injury or until the 
family can take over again 
after any crisis. Family 
Service Center is looking 
for homemakers in this 
area. Being an exper-
ienced homemaker is the 
most important qualifica
tion. 

The cost of al these 
services is on a sliding 
scale based on need. Uni
ted Givers' Fund makes up 
the rest, about 50%. 

Family Service Center 
has a program they call 
Family L i f e Education. 
They offer a multitude of 
classes, such as self es
teem, T.A. for divorced 
persons, and parent train
ing. Counselors are a
vailable to speak t o 
groups. 

SECURITY 

The UH/CLC Security Of
fice is on the first floor 
of the Bayou Building near 
the back (student) entran
ce. There students may 
buy parking permits, get 
help starting or opening 
one's car, o r get help 
with a flat t1re . . T h e 
campus police will also 
help in ~etting gas; how
ever, they do not sell it. 

Watch for an article in 
a future UHCLidian about 
the Security Department--
how it works and why. 

LIBRARY 

The library is now in 
the Bayou Building, loca
ted on parts of the second 
and third floors. Hours 
are as follows: 

8 am - 10 pm M thru Th 
8 am - 5 pm Friday 
9 am - 5 pm Saturday 
2 pm - 6 pm Sunday 
The Library has a staff 

of twenty, including eight 
librarians. Walter Wicker 
is Head Librarian. Mr. 
Wicker is justly proud of 
the new library; i t i s 
beautiful. -

The first level of the 
library has a large re
ceiving area designed to 
provide services and in
formation so that t h e 
stacks and study areas 
will be quieter. Most of 
the books are on the se~ 
cond level and study car
rels are in convenient 
places. There is a Xerox 
machine on the first level 
as well as the card cata
logue--six tons of it. 

A microfilm room will 
open i n October. Its 
carrels are desi~ned ~Y bJ 
the library staff for 
right and left- handed 
people. There will be no 
smoking or eating in the 
library. There are spe
cial smoking rooms but as 
of yet they have no furni
ture. 

PLACEMENT CENTER 

Placement 

The U H/ C L C Career 
Planning a n d Placement 
Service is in Room 1-610 
of the Bayou Building, 488 
7170, ext. 260. 

Gaye Griffith, Career 
Counselor, · recently re
ceived a M.Ed. in counse
ling and guidance from the 
University of Arizona. 

Specializing in student 
services in higher educa
tion, her graduate intern-

September 1975 

GUITAR MUSIC 

Ei~hteen students at UH 
CLC this fall will be pio-
neering a new type of mu
sic education---using the 
guitar. Music 3931 (Music 
in the Public School) will 
include techniques for all 
forms of music encountered 
in typical classroom music 
studies. The guitar's 
versatility, rnopility, and 
relatively low cost make 
it very attractive as a 
means of music education. 
One out of every twenty 
Americans owns a guitar, 
and there are over three 
million professional ~ui
tar players. 

Music 3931 is being 
taught by Jerry Elliott. 
Jerry has played the gui
tar professionally for 13 
years on television and in 
clubs. He· has been on the 
entertainment roster at 
the White House, State De
partment, and Embassies in 
France and Germany. He 
also composes music and 
has had six books of poe
try published, with his 
original art work. 

The course requires no 
previous music training, 
and is open to the entire 
student body. Emphasis 
is on an open musical en
vironment to develop the 
creative capacities of the 
students. 

Guitars and cases for 
the course were donated by 
the Norlin Music Company 
of Chicago. Guitars will 
be loaned to students 
without fees for use dur
ing the course. 

shin was in placement at 
the-University of Arizona. 
Amon~ the services she of
fers or plans to of fer 
this semester are j o b 
listing (full and part
time), credentials ser
vice, employer literature, 
career library, resume 
writing and interviewing 
workshops, on campus in~1 

terviewing, a n d career 
counseling. 

Forms· are being de
signed now for the creden
tials service. This will 
be a file into which stu
dents may put pertinent 
information for use by po
tential employers. 
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HAPPENINGS 

CHECK, MATE 

A chess . club is now 
forming at the UH/CLC with 
the purpose of giving 
chess players a chance to 
get to know each other. 
Plans are being formulated 
for a UH/CLC Championship 
Tournament to be run by 
Rod Broeker, who is a USCF 
member and a local tourna~ 
ment director of USCF. 
Interested people should 
contact the Student Acti
vities Office, Suite 1-602 
for further information. 

GET HIGH 

The Rockwell Flying 
Club at Spaceland Airport 
is now accepting applica
tions for associate mem
bers not employed by Rock
we 11 International. The 
club presently has a Grum
man TR-2 f.or $11 hour and 
is planning to acquire a 
Grumman Traveler f o r 
$15.50 per hours. F o r 
further information call 
La~ry Lonero at 333-2030 
extension 147. 

ARMANDILLO CINEMA PRESENTS 

TRIUMPH OF THE WILL, 
Adolf Hitler's famous pro
paganda film, will be 
shown in Room 243E Arbor 
Building on Thursday night 
October 9, 1975, at 7:30 
pm. Dr. Robert Toplin, a 
historian, will give a 
brief introduction to the 
film. 

Hitler's propaganda 
specialists filmed TRIUMPH 
OF THE WILL in Nuremberg 
in the mid-1930's. Scen~s 
of thousands of soldie~s, 
martial music, and Hit
lep's drAmatic appearances 
before the crowds combine 
to create an eerie psycho
logical effect in this ex
ample of the frightening 
potential of the · movie 
medium. 
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& FUTURE EVENTS 

T.S.T.A. 

A general meeting of 
the UH/CLC Chapter of TSEA 
was.held from 1:30-2:30 on 
September 25, 1975, in Rm. 
2-515 of the Bayou Buil
ding. A film, "The Quiet 
Revolution," focusing on 
innovations in teaching 
was shown and Ms. Patsy 
Duncan of TSTA spoke . on 
teacher professionalism 
and ethics. · 

Carol Bardon, Coor~ina
tor of Student Activities, 
invites all students in
terested in starting clubs 
or interest groups to see 
her in Room 1-602-6. Now 
there exists a procedure 
to obtain recognition by 
the administration f o r 
student groups and c 1 u b 
activities on campus. 

LUCHEON FORUM 

Students, faculty, and 
staff are invited to at
tend Luncheon Forums be
ginning Tuesday, September 
30. The forums, to be 
held frequently durin~ the 
year, will feature guest 
speakers and informal dis
cussion in a casual atmo
sphere. Programs will 
take place at the far end 
of the cafeteria, and all 
are invited to bring their 
lunch along. Some p r o
grams will be scheduled on 
Monday or Thursday and 
others on Tuesday or Fri
day in order to accommo
date students and faculty 
class schedules. 

The first luncheon fo
rum will be on Tuesday, 
September 30 at 12:15 pm 
in the cafeteria and is 
entitled SEXISM: THE 
ANDROGYNY STRAIN. Spea
kers will be Sonia Carmean 
Linda Eichblatt,and Linda 
Muir. The Chairperson 
will be Dr. Robert Toplin. 

NUMBER PLEASE 
An accounting club has 

been organized on the cam
pus of UH/CLC. During the 
summer a committee of stu
dents met several times 
with Dr. Donald K y 1 e, 
Associate Professor o f 
Accounting, to form this 
professional-interest or
ganization and to deter
mine its basic precepts. 
Officers for the coming 
year have been elected. 
They are President, Sharon 
Maxey; Vice-President in 
charge of programming, 
Richard Davis; Vice-Presi
dent in charge of arrange
ments, Norma Powell; Vice
President in charge of 
publicity, Jim Cross; Vice 
President of membership, 
Erin Applegate; Vice-Pre
sident of records, Karen 
Dickerson; Vice-President 
ot tund1, Steve Warren; 
and student government re
oresent at 1 ve, Susan Van 
Wie. Dr. Kyle will serve 
as the faculty advisor of 
the club. 

Membership in the UH 
CLC Accounting Association 
is open to any UH/CLC stu
dent, undergraduate or 
graduate, majoring in ac
counting or interested in 
the accounting field. The 
purposes of the organiza
tion are to acquaint stu
dents with mutual interest 
with one another, to at
tract guest speakers in 
the accounting field to 
this campus, and to per~ 
form service projects that · 
will promote interest and 
achievement in the accoun
tinv. orofession. 

At~an organizational 
meeting on September 17, 
1975, the new ·): .. --tJtt.icers 
were introduced and plans 
for the coming year were 
discussed. Richard Davis, 
V-P of programming, an
nounced that someone from 
the job recruiting office 
of Ar~hur Young and Com
pany, a public accounting 
firm in Houston, will be a 
guest speak.er for the or
ganization in October. 

The next meeting of the 
UH/CLC Accounting Associa
tion will be held at 5:00 
pm on Thursday, October 9, 
1975. 
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